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ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
 
The Board of Directors has acted as the Nominating Committee, since no one volunteered 
to participate when asked. Three Directors are to be elected this year.  The following 
persons have been placed on the ballot John Ross Kuhns, Barb Erny, Al Terrick, Don 
Brandt and Dan Calabrese.  Mark asked for nominations from the floor.  There were none. 
The membership was also instructed to vote for the winner of the Jack E. Clark Sr. Award. 
The award is given to the member or members who contributed the most to the Western Pa 
Region in 2005.  The Board nominated the following individuals for consideration:  Tom 
Milligan, John Kuhns, Charlie Schifano, Tom and Dodie Ulishney, Connie Schifano and 
Debby Rusnock, Dodie Ulishney, Tom Ulishney, Barb Erny, Dan Calabrace, Mark DeFloria, 
Fred Nichols, Debbie Sheetz. Ken Bankovitch, Howard Finney and Warren Sheppick.  Each 
nominee’s contributions were noted on the ballot following their name. 
 
The election was held and the ballots counted by the Judges of  Election, Gary Cooper, 
Fred Nichols, Guy Davis and Dave Sheetz.  Director John Rusnock supervised the 
tabulation of ballots and determination of results.  The following were elected to a two year 
term:  John Ross Kuhns, Barb Erny and Don Brandt. 
 
After the ballots had been counted and the winners announced, a Motion was made by 
Howard Finney to destroy the ballots.  The Motion was seconded by Tim Smith, and 
unanimously carried.   
 
Dinner was then served. 
 
Following Dinner, Guy Davis spoke about his experiences in Iraq.  Since Guy was unable to 
show us his slides, he agreed to do so at a Monthly Meeting.  Thanks to Guy not only for his 
presentation, but also for his service in Iraq. 
 
AWARDS 
 
Awards were given out to Mark DeFloria, John Ross Kuhns and Tom Milligan for their past 
years of service on the Board. 
 
The Paul P. Bell Award for the most unique vehicle at the Car Show was awarded to Dave & 
Karen Berg for their for their 1904 Kreiger Barsier Electric Automobile, which was also 
featured on the cover and in an article in the January issue of the Antique Automobile. 
 
The Jack E. Clark Sr. Award went to Tom Milligan, as the Member who did the most for the 
Region during the past year. 
 
Dave Lizza was awarded the Foster Fike Award for his 1968, freshly restored, Cadillac 
Limousine  
 
Tom Milligan also presented awards to the top three Chance Car ticket sellers.  Tom 
Ulishney and Dodie Ulishney sold the most tickets, 386.  Second was Howard and 
Bettyanne Finney with 340 tickets, and third, was John Kuhns, with 215 tickets.  John and 
Nancy Wolf also received an award for selling the winning ticket.   


